



# Enchanted Circle Regional Fire Protection Association

Meeting Minutes  
October 3<sup>rd</sup> 2022

## Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 1806 by Chairwoman Raynelle Cordova.

In attendance were: Chairwoman Raynelle Cordova, Secretary James Hampton, Vice-Chair Clayton Coss, Stephen Pace, Mickey Richardson, Bruce Jassmann, Rey Gonzales, Jim DeCastro, jona olsson and Deke Willis.

## Agenda Approved or Amended & Approved:

A motion was made to approve the agenda by James Hampton and seconded by Clayton Coss. All were in favor and the motion did pass.

## Minutes Approved or Amended & Approved:

A motion was made to approve the minutes by Stephen and was seconded by Mickey. All were in favor and the motion did pass.

## Guests:

No guests were present.

## Reports (Around the Screen):

SBR FD: slow. Just EMS calls.

Latir FD: Slow month. Nothing to report.

Moreno Valley FD: Fairly busy. A few boating accidents on Eagle Nest lake and a few MVC's.

Wheeler Peak /Red River FD: mostly EMS nothing noteworthy.

San Cristobal FD: EMS calls for the most part.

La Lama FD: One rescue.

Taos County Fire Admin: Grants have all been completed. A tax for fire and EMS is now on the ballot.

Cerro/Questa FD: 50 calls for Questa mostly EMS.

## Old Business:

- a. **Mini Academy-** David Klein from the SFMO wanted to say he really liked the academy. Staffing is still the primary issue that we face. The chiefs need to pass the info down to the firefighters throughout the year. Several of the students made comments that it was awesome.
- b. **Training Grounds-** There are a few items that need to be finished up before the next year.

## New Business:

- a. A discussion about Electric vehicles and the need for a training on how to approach that type of incident. Kit Carson may be bringing a training up in the future.

### **Training:**

- a. Chief Jona has an online training for child abuse and sex trafficking, She will send out the link.
- b. A discussion about quarterly training was had- James will head that up. Also, the training grounds are available for all EC depts.
- c. Several depts would really like to have an Engineers academy in the next year.

### **Announcements:**

- a. There will be a GRT tax question on the upcoming election ballot. This tax will be to support the increase of staffing for both fire and EMS. A portion of the tax will go to the municipalities.

### **Action Items:**

No action items were identified.

### **Meeting Review:**

All reported a good meeting.

### **Next Meeting:**

The next meeting will be on November 7<sup>th</sup> via zoom at 1800.

### **Adjournment:**

A motion to adjourn was made by James and a second by Deke. All were in favor and the motion did pass.